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Winter      December 2017 

Director's Diary 
May your family enjoy a Blessed Christmas and Joy-filled New Year! 
 
As I reflect on 2017, the challenges and the blessings of 
the Lodge fire, I remember the truth of 2 Thessalonians 
2:16-17 which tells me that the Lord Jesus Christ and God 
our Father, who love us, give us everlasting comfort and 
good hope through grace, so that our hearts can be com-
forted and that we will be established in every good word 
and work.  These verses have given me a spiritual lift 
when other things seem shallow.  
 
At Red Cliff we were able to see progress on the Lodge through October 
12th. All the back filling and the French drain around the foundation walls 
were completed. 
 

As you can see from the picture, the first part of Octo-
ber was dryer than the month of September.  In our 
September newsletter we asked you to pray that God 
would allow us to get more accomplished before snow 
stopped us from working.  God knows the paths we 
take and the timing of those paths.  The Lord allowed 
us to get to where we are, and we will continue to pro-
ceed with the building of the Lodge in 2018 as God 
blesses.  A schedule has been developed for the com-
ing summer and fall that will enable us, Lord-willing, 
to get the building under roof and dried in by next fall.  
 

Will you pray with us for Godôs supply of good weather, wherewithal, 
and workers for each step on the path to complete the Lodge for His glory? 
 
Our team continued working through the 
end of October and into November put-
ting away temporary summer infrastruc-
ture (disassembling the kitchen tent, stor-
ing building supplies in weather proof 
areas) and setting up portable toilets adja-
cent to the Pavilion as well as a tempo-
rary kitchen in the Pavilion to be func-
tional for winter camps.  
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After Thanksgiving break we still needed some additional days for wiring 
and plumbing in the Pavilion. Due to 20+ inches of snow, traveling into 
camp in a pickup was not an option. So, on November 28th we plowed the 
road open to get to camp so we could finish work in the Pavilion.  It was 
just six months after we plowed the road for summer that we plowed the 
road again for winter set up!  

At the writing of this newsletter we can still drive into camp and are excit-
ed to let you know that the electrical and plumbing are ready for winter 
camps.  Four winter camps will be offered this year, and you can find out 
more about them in the following pages or on the website.  
 
During the month of October I traveled to colleges to recruit staff, and 
God is suppling summer staff for the 2018 summer camping season.  Pray 
that the young people that God wants for Red Cliff will see the need and 
join with us in the ministry to campers. 
 

The snow always makes the campground so beautiful! As you look at 
these last two pictures of the snow-covered Lodge foundation, let me re-
mind you to pray with us that God will continue to strengthen our hearts 

and accomplish His work on this mountain. 
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Opportunities to Help 

Red Cliff Bible Camp is a missions-based ministry existing to lovingly confront each 
camper with his or her need of a personal relationship with Jesus Christ in salvation and 
to encourage each one to a life of obedience and service to Him for His glory. 
 
Partner with us in our mission by: 
1. Praying 

¶ God to use Red Cliff for His glory 

¶ Winter camp safety 

¶ Building weather, wherewithal, and workers 

¶ Provision for the Lodge 

¶ Safety in labor and activities 
2. Coming 

¶ Come to camp as campers! Send your kids! 

¶ See what God is doing! 

¶ Have your heart refreshed through His Word and His creation! 

¶ Volunteer your help! 
3. Giving 

¶ Check out the Amazon registry under Red Cliff Bible Camp 

¶ Bathroom project in boysô cabinsð$16,000 needed to finish the project 
(project goal: summer 2018) 

 

 

 
 
 
 
We have already seen benefits from AmazonSmile, a program where Amazon.com 
donates 0.5% of the purchase price of eligible products to a charitable organization 
selected by Amazon customers. Using AmazonSmile does not increase the price of 
your Amazon products. 
 
To help Red Cliff Bible Camp and Summit Trails with your purchase price, go to 
http://smile.amazon.com.  When making purchases from Amazon, select our corpo-
ration name, ñBible Camping Inc,òas the charitable organization.   

Praises for what God has done this year! 

¶ $85,000 donated to Lodge rebuild 

¶ $25,000 donated to infrastructure 

¶ $20,000 donated to boysô cabin  
 bathrooms 

¶ Demolition of old Lodge donated 

¶ Equipment use at camp donated 

¶ Architectural work donated 

¶ Engineering work at half price 

¶ 230 yards of concrete donated 

¶ Snowcat repairs donated 

¶ Concrete forms purchased at cost and 
 25% of cost donated 

¶ Electrical hardware offered  
 for reduced rates 

¶ Electrical cook stove donated 

¶ Snowmobile repair labor donated 

¶ Body work labor on brown  
 camp van donated 

¶ A whole beef donated  
  (cut and packaged) 

http://smile.amazon.com
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Register for Winter Camps 

Couplesô 1          February 8-10     Speaker: Jason & Paula Ehmann 
Couplesô 2          February 15-17      Speaker: Chris & Martha Best 
Snow Blowout          February 22-24      Speaker: Willie Partin 
Menôs Retreat          March 1-3     Speaker: Ron Perry 

Due to our adjusted facilities this winter, we have limited 
registration availability for each of the 2018 winter camps.  
 

Couplesô Retreats - limit is 8 couples for each retreat  
(Only 2 bathroom cabins available) 
 
Snow Blowout - limit is 60 campers (30 girls & 30 boys) 
 
Menôs Retreat - limit is 60 campers 

WINTER IS HERE!!! 

Register TODAY at redcliffcamp.org 
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The pictures of the elevations are to give you an idea of the look of 
the Lodge. We will be posting  the interior layout of the Lodge on 
our website in a power point that depicts this story and what God 
has done and continues to do on our behalf! 
 
 

EAST 

NORTH SOUTH 

WEST 

The demolition, footer concrete, and foundation concrete were ALL donated! 


